
Yetholm and District Community Council Meeting

Minutes of the Meeting held in Yetholm Youth Hall

Tuesday 28th November 2023 at 7pm
Present: Shane Black (SAB) (Chair), Susan Stewart (SS), Kevin Lee (KL). Fiona Thompson (FT), Angela Walker (AW) and Euan Gibson (EG)
Scottish Borders Councillors – Simon Mountford (SM) Euan Robson (ER) – arrived at 2010.
Apologies: Heather Freeland Cook (HFC) and Paul Freeland Cook (PFC)

Members of the Public: 2 in attendance
The meeting was recorded. 
	
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence:  As Above

	

	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting, Approval and Signature 
The minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting and were approved with no amendments and signed by the Chair.
	

	3
	Matters Arising from Minutes/Outstanding Issues.
Email received from PFC re tree at Catchapenny. His thoughts were after inspection that this work required to be carried out by SBC if at all possible. The two offending boughs were above the BT line, and this would require a cherry picker and skilled workers. ER informed of this update when he joined meeting and he intimated that he was waiting on update from SBC site visit.
All other matters arising would be covered in agenda items.
	Ongoing

	4
	Christmas Trees and Lights
Reported that trees had been sourced and were now in situ on both greens. Thanks, expressed to those who had helped in any way with this issue. Lights were now on the trees and were due to be switched on for December 5th as per paperwork which had been completed and submitted by EG. Discussion took place about the whole tree situation in the Borders and the replacement trees that had been supplied to Kelso and Hawick after public outcry at size of trees. It was to be hoped that lessons had been learned by SBC about this incident and the hope was that it would not happen in the future.  
	

	   5
	Bowmont Valley Defibrillator
SS reported that to date this had not been ordered due to new banking signatories not being in place as yet. Once these were in place it would be ordered, and AW agreed to assist SS with order process as a double check mechanism. SS intimated that a letter of thanks had been written to Roxburghe Estates and Eskdale Shooting Services thanking them for their generous donations to this project.
	Ongoing

	6
	Members of the Public – Issues and/or concerns
MOP raised the issue of a number of cold callers being seen operating in the villages in recent weeks. One was for insulation and the other was gardening services. The gardening services were known to have carried out some work at a couple of addresses which appeared to be of poor standard and was very expensive. SS agreed to contact the Community Police Officer regarding this.

Also raised was the poor state of the tarmac at the foot of Braeside Road which SM agreed to have looked at by SBC.
	SM

	7
	Portfolio Discussions

Housing and Planning – Shane Black
SB reported that only one application had been received this month for extension to house opposite Church. No comments or objections noted.
Discussion then followed re concerns that had been raised by Kirk Yetholm resident to KL regarding the former Young’s Garage premises in the middle of Main Street in Kirk Yetholm. A number of issues had been raised including planning application, change of use, health and safety, fire safety and environmental health. Comment was also made about Council Tax and was this being paid. SM agreed to look into these issues and report back.
	SM

	
	Finance – Angela Walker

AW reported that she was working through the paperwork that had been supplied to her by previous Treasurer and trying to get back to basics and unpick expenditure and income to CC. SS agreed to help her go through any points that needed clarification in coming month. At this point AW said that it looked like we had a small loss but until she had sorted everything out figures could not be ratified. Process had been started to change bank signatories.

SS drew Councils attention to email that had come from SBC regarding Community Councils and their operating procedures. The main point being in one of the documents that elected Councillors if acting as Secretary or Treasurer could not be paid an honorarium. Expenses however could be paid.
Feedback then given by SS and FT around the Seniors Supper that had taken place on Friday 24th using some of the Warm Hub monies. This had proved to be an extremely successful evening and thanks were given to all who had helped in any way to make it such a success. Gifts had also been given by Sainsbury’s Community Fund which had been handed out in “goodie bags” to all present. SS had checked with Awards for All re end date for using these monies and they had said that date they had on file was 23/2/24, however this could be extended if necessary. SS and FT said they had plans in mind and would develop them over the coming weeks.
	

	
	Village Maintenance and Utilities – Euan Gibson

Potholes and condition of road around green in Kirk Yetholm discussed. SS intimated in ER’s absence that he had said this had been inspected and was on next year’s programme of works.

EG said that he was looking into possible grants to purchase machinery to assist with village tidy up scheme in Spring and he hoped to have a meeting with the remaining members of the Floral Gateway to take this forward. Discussion took place about the wall at the allotments and again this required to be discussed with both the allotment association and the Floral Gateway to ascertain the best way to proceed with this. Intimated that some of the damage to the wall may have been caused by SBC when new pavement was installed and would a fence be a better option to replacing the wall- this also to be discussed with the above groups.

Gateway at the far end of the cemetery to be discussed with James Wauchope on his return from holiday.
	EG Ongoing

	
	Education – Heather Freeland Cook

No update this month
	

	
	Bowmont Valley – Paul Freeland Cook

PFC had sent an email update. SS read this out the main point being that there were a number of large potholes appearing once again in Bowmont Valley which had resulted in one driver ruining two of her car tyres. A claim had been lodged against SBC for this incident.
SS had also circulated an email to all regarding works that were due to take place at Cocklawfoot.
	

	
	Resilience – Kevin Lee
KL updated all on the gates and work that required to be done at both sides of bridge between the villages. On the TY side Steven Rowe said that the path could be made wider, some extra steps put in place and a handrail was also mentioned. Costs quoted were for materials only and could be in the region of £1500 for TY side and £200 for KY side. Question raised as to whether we could get volunteers to help with this work otherwise costs would increase substantially. FT to look into possible grants that were available, and Steven agreed to ask local suppliers if they would be willing/able to help with supplies that could be required.
	KL

Ongoing

	
	Grants and Funding – Fiona Thompson

As above FT to look into pathways grants and she also agreed to investigate possible grants for machinery as intimated by EG in his report above.
	FT

	
	Tourism – Vacant

SS intimated that she had sent detail of those groups who wished to continue with their adverts on website to AW. Invoices to be sent out for 2024 in the coming month.
	

	
	Health and Social Services – Vacant

This had already been discussed under defibrillator.
	

	
	Police Report 
No report had been received to date. 
	

	10
	Scottish Borders Councillors’ Update
SM reported that CC grants were to be increased and more money would be available to Festivals in coming year. Insurance costs would also be funded going forward. The SBC budget setting process was about to begin for the new financial year and an extra £20million had been allocated to SBC from central government which was yet to be discussed and allocated.
SM updated on concerns that had been raised about the number of children that were being moved from Yetholm school to Morebattle. A meeting had taken place with the Head Teacher and representative from SBC and these issues and concerns were being taken seriously by the school and SBC. Actions had been agreed and would be implemented in the coming months.

ER said he was arranging a meeting with Susan Gray to discuss the movement of the river and its impact on St Cuthbert’s Way. Date to be circulated and it was hoped that at least one member of the CC could be present at this meeting.

The barrier at roadside at entrance to village was still in situ and this issue still required to be resolved. Rubble on road at top of Dow Brae discussion needed to take place with engineer from SBC re this.

ER said he looked at Halterburn Road and agreed that work was required to repair damage caused by the large timber lorries. Dairy Wood issue was also still work in progress and photos had been sent to Criminal Justice Team to identify work that required to be carried out.
	ER Ongoing



	 11
	Additional Correspondence
All had been sent out by email
	

	12
	Community Council/A.O. B

AW queried if our membership of The Bridge had been completed. SS intimated that she had completed the form and no payment had been required.
AW intimated that the CC had minuted during Covid that a Zoom membership was a useful community asset and should be part of CC remit and not the responsibility of an individual to pay. Agreed that Zoom membership be paid by CC in January when due for renewal.

SS reported that a market traders’ licence was required by any group or association that hosted craft stalls at their event. This licence cost £96 and could mean that many events would not happen as this is a considerable cost to cover.
SS said she had been approached by a member of the public who had the Millennium Quilt in their possession and would the CC like this for a fundraising event. No decision taken re this at this time
	


The meeting closed at 2030.
The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 30th January 2024 at 7pm in the Youth Hall.

